
From the Dean’s Pen … 
 

Dear Friends and Family of Trinity Cathedral,  
 

G race and Peace to you from our Lord and 
Savior Jesus Christ. Amen. 

There is a prayer that is often prayed by the 
Cistercian monks at Compline that contains these 
lines from Psalm 91: 

 

You will not fear the terror of the night, 
nor the arrow that flies by day, nor the 
plague that prowls in the darkness, nor 
the scourge that lays waste at noon.” 

 

Cistercians, also known as Trappists (creators of 
Trappist jellies and preserves, as well as “Monks 
Bread” in the Washington D.C. area), is a 
contemplative religious order. Their monastic life is 
characterized by work, silence and prayer in 
obedience to an exacting interpretation of the six-
century Rule of St. Benedict for monasteries. They 
live in a community behind the enclosure of 
monastic walls, separated from the world. With 
these days of distancing I am reminded of my 
experience of living in such a Cistercian community 
in the Shenandoah Valley of Virginia for a month 
while I was a seminarian. (This particular 
community originally was a dairy farm – lots of 
fenced in acreage with cows and barns converted 
to a modern bakery.) 
 

With Covid-19, many of us are living, in a way, like 
monks, enclosed and isolated in our homes. But 

unlike the monks, we did not ask for 
or want this situation, nor is it one 
for which many of us were spiritually 
prepared. It is, however, a situation 
from which we can perhaps learn 
something by turning to monks for 
guidance, for they do have a lot to 
teach us as individuals and families during this time 
in quarantine.  
 

We are all very much aware that our society 
revolves around the notion that power and wealth 
give meaning to our existence, which in turns gives 
us a sense of control. This thinking alone creates an 
illusion of meaning and purpose which undermines 
our spiritual growth and living. What we have done 
is closed the door to grace. We scurry about 
consumed by the busyness of life. However, the 
pandemic reminds us of our mortality and fragility, 
urging us to rethink our priorities. 
 

Quarantine can lead us inward, and if we allow it, 
there is a chance to overcome fear of solitude and 
find actual comfort in being something that 
transcends our present life styles. With this we begin 
to realize the importance and significance of 
community, because we are learning humility. 
Humility is making room for another in creating a 
climate of love and caring. As such, with others we 
become more attentive to listening and caring, 
realizing our happiness is about living in communion 
with those with whom our lives are naturally 
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When will in-person worship take place? 

When will in-person worship take place? What will it look like? 
 

These are questions we all continue to ask as we are all anxious to be back in worship and fellowship. As we 
continue to miss one another and want to shed the yoke of isolation and social distancing, we realize that 
patience is still the biggest requirement we must ask of ourselves. The questions cannot be answered readily or 
easily because we realize that “when the time comes” (and I am confident it will come, but when is the unknown), 
there will be a “new normal” for us to follow for some time. Worship will still follow the same structure and 
format that is a given with our Book of Common Prayer. How one “does” some of the actions of liturgy is what will 
need altering. Do we sit in every other row and six feet apart in the same row? These are unknowns at this point 
but probabilities. We continue to follow the rules and procedures set by our Nevada state government and know 
that things will be re-evaluated in mid-May. We also have to anticipate the guidance we will receive from our 
national Episcopal Church and the diocesan bishop. What I can share is this: 

 
 When it is time to return in the next month or so, we will gather in the Parish Hall for worship because 

construction work will have begun in the cathedral space. We can expect there will be requirements for masks 
and social distancing. 

 
 We know that the passing of the Peace will involve a bow to each other rather than hand shakes and hugging. 

 
 We know that we will not be passing offering plates—too many hands would be touching them. Rather,  

during the offertory hymn we will process to the Altar and place our offerings into a basket. The gifts of bread 
and wine will follow in procession to the Altar. 

 
 We know that the serving of Communion will eliminate “handling of vessels and elements” so that the “full 

intinction sets” will be carried by one or two priests for distribution. This consists of each priest carrying a 
small tray with a container of wafers and a cup of wine, and a purificator linen. (Gluten free wafers, a fifth 
item, cannot be offered; one who touches wheat wafers cannot be touching a gluten free wafer also.) We can 
only offer Communion with two species in this manner, but you are also encouraged to just take a wafer 
which the Church has historically proclaimed as still “full communion.” Coming forth simply for a blessing, 
abstaining from taking bread and/or wine in this context is also “communion in spirit.” 

 
 Whether or not we can have coffee hour after services is an unknown at this time. 

intertwined. Realizing we are one, despite our 
blemishes, is the ground by which we build 
community.  
 

In an April 22 article by Gregory Hillis entitled 
“We Are All Monks Now,” Father Casagram of the 
Abbey of Gethsemani in Kentucky, is quoted as 
saying: This (time of isolation) is “a great 
opportunity to yield control of our lives, to let 
ourselves truly trust in the goodness and 
providence of God amidst all that is happening.” 

Whether we are aware of it or not, we are “living 
in the presence of a living, caring and loving God,” 
and we can use this time of quarantine to 
develop, alone or with those with whom we live, 
a sense of this divine presence. 
 

We continue to hold up one another in prayer 
during these days of social distancing. 
 

Blessings, 
 

 Father William+ 

(Continued from page 1) 
From the Dean’s Pen … 
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Welcome Rev. Ruth Hanusa 

Dear Members of Trinity, 
 

On May 1, 2020, I begin my call as the Canon for Parish 
Life here at Trinity Episcopal Cathedral. I began 
worshipping at Trinity in Advent of 2006 and began 
preaching here in 2012, so I am not really a “new hire,” 
nevertheless, a fuller introduction of me is in order. 
 

I’m a native of Council Bluffs, Iowa, and except for a two
-year stint in Storm Lake, Iowa, I spent my early years in 
Council Bluffs with my parents and four siblings. Our 
family business was Hanusa Co., a “heavy” hardware, 
plumbing and heating store. After high school I earned 
my A.A. at St. John’s College in Winfield, Kansas, and 
then graduated with a B.A. in theology from Valparaiso 
University, Valparaiso, Indiana. I earned my M.Div. at 
Christ Seminary—Seminex, St. Louis, Missouri, which 
was a break-away school from the Lutheran Church—
Missouri Synod, the church body in which I grew up. I 
was one of only two women in my seminary graduating 
class of seventy-six. Years later, I earned an M.A. in 
English Literature from UNR. 
 

My pastoral career has included calls as Protestant 
campus minister at both UNLV and UNR, and as co-
pastor, associate pastor, and interim pastor at parishes 
too numerous to name. I have taught community 
college in the Nevada prison system, served on many 
church boards and committees, and done “supply” 
preaching and presiding in Nevada, California and North 

Dakota. In 2006 I became a hospice 
chaplain for Saint Mary’s Hospice in 
Reno, and since 2018 I have been the 
Bereavement Coordinator as well as a 
chaplain. 
 
I have three children and three 
grandchildren. Son Benjamin and his 
wife Gabby live in Reno with their 
daughter Tz’Porah. Daughter Rachel and her husband 
Jacob live in Renton, Washington, with their children Yoey 
and Silvia. Son Jon and his wife Sarah moved to Seattle on 
March 1 of this year. I live with two cats, Bella and Emma, 
and a Roomba named The Lieutenant Colonel. 
 

I am more than excited to be called as a priest to serve 
Trinity. While all the details are still being worked out I 
will have major responsibilities in the areas of pastoral 
care and education, as well as preaching and leading 
worship. I am an extravert and get my energy being with 
people, so these days of physical separation do not please 
me. Nevertheless, I will do what I can to begin to get 
better acquainted with you, and long for the day when we 
can do it face to face. 
 

Blessings to you all, 
 

Rev. Ruth Hanusa 
Canon for Parish Life 

A MESSAGE OF INVITATION from Episcopal Relief & Development: 
1000 Days of Love: The Love Letter 

Dear Friends, 
 
I pray that you and your families have stayed healthy and found comfort in one another during this time of COVID-19. 
In this unfamiliar world, the daily reminders of the infinite love of God expressed through children have been a source of 
rest and relief to me. I hope they have been for you as well. 
This year we chose to celebrate the spiritual lives of children and how they inspire the spiritual lives of adults in part to 
share with you our work with children and their communities around the world. However, we also want to invite you to 
join us in this transformative work through ONE THOUSAND DAYS OF LOVE. 
We invite you to learn more about the ONE THOUSAND DAYS OF LOVE campaign and Episcopal Relief & Development's 
work with children around the world by signing up for a bi-monthly newsletter we are calling the LOVE LETTER. 
The LOVE LETTER will not only bring you the latest news about our work with children and the campaign, but it will also 
bring you stories from our partners - both those in the field internationally, as well as from our friends across churches in 
the United States. The LOVE LETTER is a celebration of how working together does bring lasting change. 
I hope you will subscribe. 
Thank you for partnering with us to help communities nurture children to their full potential. 
 
Faithfully, 
 

Chad Brinkman 
Director, Campaign 
Episcopal Relief & Development 

about:blank
about:blank
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From our Junior Warden, Lynne Charlat 

Ramblings from your Junior Warden… 
 

These unprecedented days have been filled with chal-
lenges and anxiety that have permeated all of our 
lives. While faced with these public health concerns, 
Trinity Cathedral has been steadfast in our commit-
ment to be a house of prayer for all people. During 
these times of uncertainty, we are called to find pur-
pose together as we live out our mission as Christians 
to bring healing to our world. 
 

We are all being inundated with more information 
than we can reasonably absorb. We are following the 
decision-making of our interim Bishop Jim Waggoner 
along with federal, state and local leaders. The work 
of the Cathedral, under the leadership of our Dean, is 
continuing with renewed strength. God is calling us 
into a new life together, and I am grateful for the will-
ingness of so many to embrace what is new. 
 

Even though some of our clergy staff have 
been away from our offices physically, the 
work of our church has shifted to the digital 
world with great enthusiasm. Each Thurs-
day and Saturday morning, we continue to 
worship broadcast live from our cathe-
dral. Last week, our worship was a gift to 
hundreds, and we mean to continue that gift until we 
are able to gather together physically again. If you 
haven’t joined us yet, please go to trinityreno.org to 
download our worship bulletins and to watch our ser-
vices live and on demand. I could not be more proud 
of Fr. William and the effort he has made to ensure 
that our worship services have remained true and 
vibrant for each of us. 
 

We know that Covid-19 will continue to impact our 
world even after we begin to return to our new nor-
mal. Even as we will strive to have extra precautions 
in place at that time, some members of our cathedral 
family will continue to be at higher risk and may feel 
unsafe. We realize our digital presence will become 
more and more necessary to help our community re-
main connected and feel supported. Therefore, your 
Vestry voted at its April meeting to approve the 
transfer of our current website onto a more user 
friendly platform so that select staff members and 
interested parishioners will be able to learn how to 
do the work that will be necessary to create a more 
engaging platform. 

 

The Vestry also voted to engage the services of Stew-
art Campbell, our livestream volunteer, so as to be 
able to continue with our worship service broadcasts 
into the foreseeable future. We see this as a gift to 
our parishioners who cannot physically be with us, 
and to our Christian sisters and brothers who are sep-
arated from their home churches and have found a 
home worshipping with us online.  
 

In addition to digital worship, we have begun to ad-
dress how to expand our Christian Formation content 
for all ages in the weeks ahead. We are grateful for the 
meaningful impact Rev. Mikayla has had throughout 
this period on the children, youth and families in our 
Children and Youth Ministry program. From sharing 
nightly story times on Facebook, to providing digital 
Sunday School lesson resource packets for children and 
family activities through Holy Week and beyond, and 

her organization of the wonderful Ninja Bun-
nies who took great joy in delivering surprise 
Easter Baskets to the children of our families, 
Rev. Mikayla has gone to extraordinary 
lengths to shepherd her flock through this 
difficult time. Fr. William was able to continue 
is Episcopal 101 class through completion via 
Zoom meetings. Fr. Rick along with all clergy 

associated with our Cathedral have been contributing 
to our Pray!Think!Do! postings on Facebook to help us 
through this journey. We are working to develop much 
more online content and will be updating you of our 
progress in the days and weeks to come. 
 

Finally, I want you to know that your continued giving 
supports all the work we share. I specifically want to 
note that we are taking care of our entire staff in this 
uncertain time. All of our staff have been working very 
hard to deliver and support our work and it’s very im-
portant to me that they maintain security when the 
world seems so insecure. Even though our facility is 
closed, they continue to give so much, and this is our 
chance to show our gratitude in a very meaningful way. 
 

My friends, this is an extraordinary time that calls for 
extraordinary faith, and I count it a privilege to serve 
with you. Take care of yourselves, hold on to hope, be 
courageous, and may we all rest securely in the holy, 
eternal presence of God.  
 

Lynne Charlat 
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Children  |  Youth  |  Families 

Dear Trinitarians, 
 

What a fantastic time to be alive! 
The earth is bursting forth new 
life everywhere we look and the 
uncertain shape of the future 
means that creativity and big 
dreams are at a premium! People 
have done great things with less! 
I wanted to make you aware of a 
couple goings-on in the virtual realm. 
 

1. Sunday School has been happening on Zoom at 
10:00 a.m. on Sunday mornings. This absolutely 
joyful gathering will continue through May 31. 
 

2. Each night at 7:00 p.m. on the ‘Trinity Reno 
Children & Families’ Facebook page, I livestream a 
children’s story and lead bedtime prayers.  
 

3. I will be contacting EYC in the next few days to 
arrange a couple of game nights.  
 

4. An update from Galilee will be breaking next week 
as we decide our plans for this summer, so stay 
tuned! 
 

When Karla asked me last week if this would be my 
farewell letter, I thought, “oh no--I’m not ready,” 
and while I did try to craft one, I ultimately decided 
against it (for this month’s newsletter) because we 
still have a month of ministry to do together! And 
for that, and for you, I give thanks to God.  
 

  Your sister in Christ,  
   Mikayla+ 

Please be careful during this difficult time . 
Stay calm. Wash you hands often and for at 

least 20 seconds. 
Maintain at least six feet of physical 

distancing. 

Reach out to your friends via phone calls or 
video chat. 

Maintain your social connections. 

Bedtime Stories & Prayers  

Need a way to calm down and re-center at the end of the day? Join us for Bedtime Stories and Night Prayers 
on Facebook Live. Every night at 7:00 p.m., Rev. Mikayla will livestream a children’s story, followed by prayer. 
This quiet moment lasts about 20 minutes, and the ministry will be continuing through the end of May, or 
the end of isolation (whichever comes first!) 

Sunday School at Home 
 

Assuming we will continue gathering in virtual 
spaces until the end of May, this will be our 
schedule of topics for the ensuing month: 
 
May 3 - Acts of the Apostles, pt. 2: Who is this Saul? 
May 10 - Acts of the Apostles, pt. 3: Paul’s message 
takes off 
May 17 - Acts of the Apostles, pt. 4: Paul unites the 
Church  
May 24 - The Holy Eucharist 
May 31 - The Feast of Pentecost & the gift of the 
Holy Spirit 

A Call for Email addresses 

To keep Trinity’s records accurate, please let us 
know if your mailing address, email, or phone num-
bers have changed. Over the last month, if you 
haven’t been getting regular messages from Rev. 
Mikayla about Sunday School, that probably means 
that we either (a) don’t have your email address ac-
curately on file, or (b) have not accurately assigned 
your email to receive our ‘youth and family’ messag-
es. Please email info@trinityreno.org to make nec-
essary updates. Thank you! 
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Trinity Sack Lunch News Trinity KIVA Investment Portfolio 

Sack Lunch News 
Greetings to all. Here are some of our changes. We 

have moved upstairs in the Parish Hall, 
ensuring the process for the handing out of 
lunches greatly simplified and far more 
controllable. We had tried a variety of 
methods when downstairs, including a 

roped off area for food distribution but being upstairs 
is far better. March showed an increase of 10% in 
lunches given out. We see many new faces coming for 
food and many of them young ladies. Future months 
promise the same.  
 

Howard Bennett does an incredible job finding many 
supplies but since we are so limited in purchasing 
food, we rely on individuals supplementing items. We 
seem to continually run short of Vienna Sausage so 
any donations of those are always welcomed. 
Volunteers in the program, choir members and others 
assisted with a very successful water drive in March. 

Our contact at Catholic Charities of Northern Nevada, 
made through the Truckee River Choir for Homeless, 
gave us a whole pallet of Minute Maid Cranberry 
juice. Many Trinity church members have been 
scrambling and donating too. Helen Heller sewed 
masks for our volunteers as did a visitor from the 9:00 
a.m. service.  
 

Safety concerns led to the volunteer schedule being 
reduced to two volunteers per shift in lieu of three. The 
primary goal, to reduce exposure for all volunteers. 
After mutual agreement, older at-risk volunteers and 
those medically in a high-risk category were removed 
from the schedule. Other volunteers are scheduled one 
shift per month with the exception of our dedicated 
leaders.  
 

One thing we never fall short of is the message of love 
and caring given out with every lunch. The constant 
appreciation we receive back so touches our hearts.  

By Nancy Richards 

The Trinity KIVA Investment Portfolio  
 

The portfolio has recently been reevaluated and has been updated to reflect Trinity’s account balance 
of $1,258.31. 

 

Background: KIVA is a 501 (c)(3) Non-Profit Organization that allows people to lend via the inter-
net to low-income entrepreneurs and students in 77 countries. KIVA’s mission is “to expand finan-
cial access to help underserved communities thrive.” 

 

Historically, Trinity has lent $10,775 to applicants in 36 countries since 2012.  
 

Trinity’s Status as of March 18, 2020, was $1,258.31, meaning that Trinity was entitled to ‘lend’ this cash balance. 
At that time, Trinity’s Portfolio reported $161.83 in outstanding loans with a net loss of $51.97. 

 

Trinity’s Investment Portfolio is part of a ‘Field Group’ entitled: Episcopal Church of the United States that histori-
cally has been responsible for 34,000 loans and includes 577 Members, mainly individuals. Trinity’s activity as of 
March 18, 2020, included loaning $9,965 of which $9,021 has been repaid. Additional historical detail includes: 

Distribution to 59% Female; 41% Male recipients 
Locations balance: 20.45% Philippines; 12.5% Kenya 
Sectors: 31.82% Retail; 26.14% Agriculture; 25% Food 

 

Since March, Trinity has invested in 15 enterprises across the globe ranging from pig fattening/cattle (4); farming/
agriculture (3); retail (6); health (1); services/3-D printing: prostheses (1). Countries in which Trinity has invested 
include: USA (2); Tajikistan; Rwanda; Kenya (2); Thailand; Guatemala; Honduras; Philippines; Jordan; Cambodia; & 
El Salvador. 

 

The primary decision-making factor in Trinity’s investing since March 2020 has been based on the adage: ‘Give a 
man a fish and he will eat today, but teach a man to fish and he will eat forever’. Therefore, nearly all of Trinity’s 
loans have been made to enterprises that suggest the potential of individual independence. 
 By Margaret Zuccarini 
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At our April Vestry Meeting, during our Prayer Time 
in giving thanks for our individual blessings, I was 
very much aware that several members were giving 
thanks for members who were faithfully 
forwarding their offerings and pledges. It suddenly 
dawned on me, that since we are not having 
worship service where we can gather as a 
community, I haven't even thought of my weekly 
offering.  
 

When I got home that evening, I immediately wrote 
out a check for the weeks we haven't had corporate 
worship—and even added a little late fee. I mailed it 
into the church the next morning: Trinity Episcopal 

Cathedral, P.O. Box 2246, Reno, NV 89505. 
 

If you are like my daughters and do not write checks 
any longer, there is a website for giving. Go 
to www.trinityreno.org and click on the "GIVE" 
button and follow the prompts.  
 

Please remember your financial commitment to your 
church. Also, please know, that if you are having 
financial difficulties, are in need of food or other 
necessities, contact the office and leave a message 
for Father William so that he can assist you. Your 
situation is confidential and will remain so. 

Additional News & Announcements 

Sanctuary Renovation Update 
 

In anticipation of dust soon beginning to fly, a flurry of activity has begun to prepare us for exciting changes 
that are about to begin. We are actively engaged in securing bids from three highly qualified companies to 
completely dismantle and remove our treasured 37-rank Frères Casavant organ to safe keeping during the 
construction period. 
 

A “Move Team” has been established, and the members include your Wardens along with Fr. William, Terry 
Cain, Harold and Lindsay Campbell, Dave Chute and Julie Demler. Dave Chute will be calling upon his Ministry 
of Service volunteers to work in teams to prepare for and accomplish our move from the Sanctuary and Crypt 
into the Parish Hall. 
 

Who knew a portion of the stage would be transformed into an office space and Music Library for our yet-to-
be-named new Organist/Choir Director?! Our young ones will find their Sunday School rooms stocked with all 
their needed learning and art supplies, and our Altar Guild will install a temporary Sacristy on the stage area.  
 

Our Sack Lunch program has already been relocated upstairs in the Parish Hall, and our Baby Bundles, 
Knitting, and other ministries will be able to find all their supplies in their half of the newly divided confer-
ence Room B. We will be very mindful of taking all the necessary personal precautions of limiting the number 
of volunteers in any area at any given time, social distancing, hand washing, along with mask and glove wear-
ing to keep our community safe.  
 

 By Lynne Charlat, Junior Warden 

From Vestry Woman, Cleta Dillard 

2020 Census 

Please remember to complete the 2020 Census you received in the mail. The best way is to do it on-line—

easy and takes less than ten minutes. If you do not respond you will receive a call or have a home visit. This 

is as important as voting and involves needed information for federal distribution of funding for families 

and schools and social services. Please do your civic duty. 

http://www.trinityreno.org/
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Social and Ministry Groups CANCELLED until further notice 

DOK  

Our meetings are 
cancelled until further 

notice. 

 

Are you on our Mailing and/

or Email list? 

Please remember to contact 

our office at 775-329-4279  

or via e-mail at 

info@trinityreno.org and 

provide an updated address 

and/ or phone numbers.  

Only you can help us keep up 

to date records and a current 

church directory.  

Thank you! 

The Divinely Fine Women 

Please reach out to one 
another for support  
during these days of 
isolation and social 
distancing. 

A Lot of Good Men 

The current pandemic has put a halt to all ALOGM activities. We 
continue to shelter in place and exercise caution in our daily activities. 

Pray for all of us to stay safe and keep healthy. 
Protect your loved ones. Pray for a speedy 
resolution. Reach out to others as your comfort 
level guides you. Remember that one of the 
underlying tenets of the group is to support 

each other. This is that time. We will return to normalcy once the “all 
clear” is sounded. 

BABY BUNDLES   

“Sharing Our Blessings with Others” 
 

We have no scheduled in-person 
meetings. If needs arise, a member or two 
will address them. In the meantime keep 
one another in prayer, as we also pray for 
the mothers and families that our ministry 
supports. 

Prayer Shawl Ministry 

Because of the Coronavirus we 
are not meeting in person. We 
will continue to do our work at 
home and be in touch with one 
another. If yarn supplies are 
needed, please inform your ministry leader. 

If Prayer Shawl requests are made, individuals will be 
in touch to determine how requests may be fulfilled. 

ST MARTHA'S ALTAR GUILD AND LINEN MINISTERIES 
 

The Altar Guild is functioning as a skeletal crew at present since there is a low demand with the two services 
we are streaming. Father William will continue to express the needs for the various services we will be live 
streaming to the internet. 
 

If you have any questions, contact Ann Crase, 775-338-6376; Carol Roman, 
775-229-3884; Juliette Leneaux, 775-247-7703; or Pat Ikehara, 775-853-7706. 
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Vestry and Finance Reports 

The meeting was conducted by video conference and 

opened with prayer at 6:05 p.m. followed by reading 

of the Cathedral Mission 

Statement and shared blessings. 

The agenda (with adjustments), 

minutes of the March 16 Vestry 

meeting, and March Financial 

Report were approved or accepted. The Treasurer 

noted a shift in offerings with use of online 

contributions and mailing in of offerings. The FFA 

Committee Report: Lynne Charlat reported The Rev. 

Ruth Hanusa has been called as an Associate Priest 

effective May 1 as the Canon for Parish Life. The 

committee continues to research clergy and staff 

health insurance options. The Vestry approved the 

committee’s recommendation to contract with 

consultant to convert existing website to a new 

platform to include changes in method for receiving 

donations. Vestry approved committee recommended 

policy regarding in-kind gifts. Vestry approved 

committee recommendation for Cathedral to apply for 

the Federal Government Payment Protection Program 

as recommended by the Bishop. FFA will monitor 

Cathedral financial situation and encourage 

parishioner support.  Ministry Reports: The Dean 

reported that Rev. Dunfee has continued her nightly 

reading program for children. He also reported the 

Episcopal 101 class continues through the use of Zoom 

video technology. Property Committee: Lynne Charlat 

reported Dianda Construction is completing the bid 

process and start of renovation could begin perhaps by 

mid-May. Removal and appropriate storage of the 

organ pipes is necessary prior to start of construction. 

The Dean reported Palm Sunday, Easter Vigil, and 

Easter Sunday services went well with live streaming. 

He noted receipt of compliments from parishioners 

and other in the diocese. The Dean commented on a 

number of deaths (non-COVID-19 related) in the 

parish. However, the virus has delayed any services. 

Those services will be scheduled or addressed when 

possible. Effected families are included in the parish 

Prayer List. The Dean reported the Clergy Rota for May 

is complete and distributed. Live streaming and 

recording of Thursday and Sunday services will 

continue. He also commented that he and the wardens 

are discussing how to move forward when the Stay-in-

Place order is lifted. The Dean reported that Cathedral 

clergy will continue the “Pray, Think, Do” daily 

devotional. Vestry: Vestry members will continue 

making phone calls to fellow parishioners. Margaret 

Zuccarini provided an overview of the KIVA program. 

The mission statement of KIVA is “to connect people 

through lending to alleviate poverty.” Trinity recently 

made 15 investments with KIVA funds ($1,258.31) to 

enable individuals to build businesses worldwide that 

will help them become independent. Old Business: 

Lynne Charlat reported on the construction project 

taking place on the adjacent property. New Business: 

Vestry approved engaging Stewart Campbell to 

continue live streaming services through July 31, if 

needed. Vestry discussed ways to engage parishioners 

during this time of extended isolation through the use 

technology and other methods. Vestry agreed that 

maintaining two-way contact and conversations are 

especially important to our community. The next 

Vestry meeting is May 18 at 6:00 p.m.  

April 20th Vestry Summary 

                  March                                Year to Date 

 Actual Budget Actual Budget 

Income $60,417 $58,000 $198,234 $174,000 

Expenses $61,979 $63,322 $165,271 $189,965 

Net $(1,562) $(5,322) $32,963 $(15,965) 

Thank you for your on-

going financial support! 

Your Vestry will meet via 
Zoom on  May 18th— 

Meeting at 6:00PM 

All general business 
meetings of the parish are 

open to members 
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May 2020 Trinity Calendar 

Please Pray for Those on the Front-line 
Daily we should be holding up in prayer those of our parish family who are serving and sacrificing selflessly at 
the front lines in fighting the Covic-19 pandemic.  
 

"Sanctify, O Lord, those whom you have called to the study and practice of the arts of healing, and to the 
prevention of disease and pain. Strengthen them by your life-giving Spirit, that by their ministries the health 
of the community may be promoted and your creation glorified;  through Jesus Christ our Lord.  Amen." 

 May we also encourage if you are so moved, to send cards and notes of love, support and thanksgiving to 
these individuals. 

Fri. May 1st 

9:30AM Sack Lunch 
 

Sat. May 2nd 

10:30AM Live Stream 
of Holy Communion 
 

Sun. May 3rd 

Worship on-line, Easter 4 
 

Mon. May 4th 

9:30AM Moving Team Meeting  
9:30AM Sack Lunch 
 

Tues. May 5th 
 

Wed. May 6th 
9:30AM Sack Lunch 
 

Thurs. May 7th 
12:10PM Live Stream 
of Holy Communion w/Healing 
 

Fri. May 8th 
9:30AM Sack Lunch 
 

Sat. May 9th 
10:30AM Live Stream 
of Holy Communion 
 

Sun. May 10th 
Worship on-line, Easter 5 
Mother’s Day 

 
 

Mon. May 11th 

9:30AM Sack Lunch 
 

Tues. May 12th  
 

Wed. May 13th 
9:30AM Sack Lunch 
 

Thurs. May 14th 
12:10PM Live Stream 
of Holy Communion w/Healing 
 

Fri. May 15th 
9:30AM Sack Lunch 
 

Sat. May 16th 
10:30AM Live Stream 
of Holy Communion 
 

Sun. May 17th 
Worship on-line, Easter 6 
 

Mon. May 18th 
9:30AM Sack Lunch 
6:00PM Vestry Meeting (Zoom) 
 

Tues. May 19th 
 

Wed. May 20th 
9:30AM Sack Lunch 
 

Thurs. May 21st 
12:10PM Live Stream 
of Holy Communion w/Healing 

Fri. May 22nd 

9:30AM Sack Lunch 
 

Sat. May 23rd 
10:30AM Live Stream 
of Holy Communion 
 

Sun. May 24th 
Worship on-line, Easter 7 
 

Mon. May 25th 
Memorial Day Holiday 
Office Closed 
9:30AM Sack Lunch 
 

Tues. May 26th 
 

Wed. May 27th 
9:30AM Sack Lunch 
 

Thurs. May 28th 
12:10PM Live Stream 
of Holy Communion w/Healing 
 

Fri. May 29th 
9:30AM Sack Lunch 
 

Sat. May 30th 
10:30AM Live Stream 
of Holy Communion 
 

Sun. May 31st 
Worship on-line, Pentecost Sunday 

 Jeannie Arps, Patient Care, St. Mary's Regional 
Medical Center 

 Marilyn Arps, RN, Eugene, OR. 
 Rich Charlat, MD, Renown Regional  

 Medical Center 
 Elizabeth Charlat, LCSW, Clinical Social Worker, 
 St. Mary's Home Health Care 
 Rev. Ruth Hanusa, St. Mary's Hospice Care 
 Eloy Ituarte, MD, Washoe County Jail 
 Catherine Ituarte, MD, Boston Hospital, MA 

 Rev. Patsy Pumphrey (Deacon), St. Mary's  
 Hospice Care 
 Victoria Samberg, RN, Nurse Practitioner,  St. 
 Mary's Regional Medical Center 
 Gretchen Wolfe, RN, Homecare Nurse 
 Nick Zuccarini, Firefighter/Paramedic, Truckee 
 Meadows 
 Tera Zuccarini, Nurse Practitioner, Renown  
 Regional Medical Center  
 Navajoland, especially for the care of their elders 
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We celebrate all birthdays, anniversaries, and other important dates on the last 
Sunday of the Month during worship with a special blessing. 

Frank Baird 

Helen Barford 

Julie Brown 

Matthew Brown 

Raymond Brown 

Rich Bryan 

Cindy Burleson 

Lindsay Campbell 

John Carter 

David Chute 

Rebecca Clark 

Jordan Clifford 

Terri Cooper 

William Dennison 

Leah Dixon 

Nicholas Dyer 

Barbara Feltner 

Josephine Flocchini 

Mary Gainey 

Michael Gainey 

Loretta Guinan 

Phillip Harriman 

Helen Heller 

John Hill 

Dick Hoffmann 

Mario Isip 

Jenna Jesch 

Brandon Kihorny 

Andrew Kuhn 

Stacey Levy 

Barbara Marquand 

Julie Martinson 

Ean McNeill 

Ever McNeill 

Elizabeth Mollath 

Carol Moore 

Bryce Nelson 

Mason Owen 

McKenna Owen 

Rayann Pezonella-Brown 

Mike Roman 

Sean Smith 

Gioia Swigert 

Jeff Thompson 

Kathleen Thompson 

Ana Tiller 

Dorothy Walrath 

Natalie Weber 

Jim Webster 

William Welch 

Karen White 

Jane Wohletz 

Tony & Kim Albregts 
Greg & Candace Bortolin 
Margaret & Milton Brown 
Skip Davis 
Erik & Samantha Eigenman 
Phil & Judy Ford 
Bob & Pat Grundy 
Karen Henke & John Hill 

Mario & Alona Isip 
Wil & Lee Jarman 
Jeff & Kelly Jesch 
John & Karen Kottinger 
Carmen & Jose Lopez 
Marilyn Melrose 
Gene & Mary Nelson 
Susan Pennington 

Mike & Carol Roman 
Carl & Paula Rueckl 
Greg & Marion Salter 
John Seelmeyer & Barbara 
Marquand 
Raymond Swigert & Karen White 
Steve & Anne Towner 
 

Ministers: All the People of Trinity 
 

Bishop of Nevada:    The Rt. Rev. Jim Waggoner, 
 Assisting Bishop
 www.EpiscopalNevada.org  
 

Cathedral Dean:  The Very Rev. Dr. William Stomski 
 E-Mail: frwilliam@trinityreno.org 
Associate Priest:  The Rev. Ruth Hanusa, 
 Canon for Parish Life 
 E-Mail: revruth@trinityreno.org 
Associate Priest:  The Rev. Mikayla Dunfee, 
 Canon for Education 
 E-Mail: revmikayla@trinityreno.org 
Deacon:  The Rev. Patsy Pumphrey  
 

Assisting on Sundays: 
 The Revs. Julius Rogina and John Shoaf 
 

Administrative Assistant:  Karla Valverde   
 Cathedral E-Mail:  info@trinityreno.org    
 

Sexton:  Carmen Lopez 

Contact your Vestry: 
We want to hear from you! 

 Vestry member contact 
information can be found in the 

Trinity Directory 
 

Vestry:  Senior Warden: Jim Lamb  
Junior Warden: Lynne Charlat 
Secretary:  Terry Cain 
Clerk:  Kait Flocchini 

 

At large:  Robert Andrade, Jeannie Arps,  
 Howard Bennett, Lindsay Campbell, 
 Cleta Dillard, Eloy Ituarte, John Lilley, 

Gretchen Wolfe, and Margaret Zuccarini 
 

Treasurer: David Morgan 
 

Chancellor: Kait Flocchini   
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“Our mission is to welcome all people to know and live  

as Christ in the world.” 

 

Worship at Trinity… all are welcome at God’s Table!  

 

During the closing of corporate worship, Trinity Cathedral will provide 
services on Facebook and YouTube. Please go online to 
www.trinityreno.org for information on how to access these services. 

 

Phone:       775-329-4279    

Fax:            775-329-3135 

E-mail:      Info@trinityreno.org 

Website:  www.trinityreno.org   

 

 

 

      

NEWSLETTER GUIDELINES 
 

If you are submitting an article for publication in our next newsletter, please submit on or before the 10th of each month.   Articles may be 
submitted via e-mail to: info@trinityreno.org or left in the parish office.  We reserve the right to edit all articles.   


